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· State Budget Allocation to Doyle Drive in San Francisco

State Budget Allocation to Doyle Drive in San Francisco

Government Relations staff have learned that the proposed state budget will include language that will allocate $1 billion from the state highway account to the Doyle Drive project in San Francisco. These allocations will come off the top of the State Highway Account over a 30 year period and will reduce the amount of funds available in the STIP during that period. Depending upon how these payments are processed, Los Angeles County could see significant reductions in State Transportation Improvement funding over that period.  This project is the first Public Private Partnership (P3) project approved under the California law authorizing P3 arrangements. The project has been controversial because it uses availability payments from the state highway account and has no tolls. Former California Transportation Commission (CTC) member Larry Zarian voted against this project when it was before the CTC and was subsequently removed from the commission. Our advocacy team is in communication with members of the Los Angeles County Legislative delegation to raise our concerns with this proposal. We previously transmitted the attached letter to the CTC to express our concerns with the impact of the funding of this project. Board members are encouraged to call members of the Los Angeles County Legislative Delegation and Governor Schwarzenegger’s office to express concerns. 

http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/101005_Doyle_Drive_5_17_2010.pdf
Regional Connector Concludes Public Hearings on the Draft EIS/EIR

On October 4, 2010 Metro held the second of two public hearings to receive public comment on the Regional Connector Draft EIS/EIR.  The first meeting was held last week in Little Tokyo, and the October 4 hearing was hosted by the Los Angeles Police Department at the Deaton Auditorium.  Hearing attendees included residents, community and business leaders, and offices of elected officials.  The two hearings generated a total of 195 attendees, 28 written comments and 40 speakers providing oral testimony.  Metro will continue to receive comments until October 18th when the public comment period closes.   

Overall, there was widespread support for the project designed to connect Metro Rail lines through Downtown Los Angeles, which would create faster travel times and a one-seat ride throughout the county.  The majority of commenters stated a preference for the fully underground light rail transit alternative that passes underneath the intersection of First and Alameda in Little Tokyo.  This alternative was developed as a result of significant community input and dialogue.   

Major themes expressed at the hearings included:

· Widespread support for the Fully Underground Alternative

· Concerns about construction impacts on small businesses in the project area  

· Business interest in compensation for loss of business during construction

· Requests that the stations be identified by district rather than street name 

· Requests that the 5th/Flower station not be removed from project plans  

The first Public Hearing was live-streamed and may be viewed at the project website.  

We will be requesting authorization to proceed with preparation of the Final EIS/EIR at the October 28, 2010 Metro Board meeting.  
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